NATIONAL HIGHWAYS LIMITED
THE A1 TRUNK ROAD (BIGGLESWADE ROAD, UPPER CALDECOTE, BEDFORDSHIRE)

(CLOSURE OF GAP IN THE CENTRAL RESERVATION) ORDER 202_  

EXPLANATORY STATEMENT

As part of the development proposals for the Woodlands Nursery project in Upper Caldecote, the closure of the central reserve gap on the A1 opposite the Biggleswade Road turn was identified as a safety improvement to offset additional vehicle movements generated by the Woodlands Nursery. The prohibition of right turning movements from Biggleswade Road shall remove the likelihood of vehicular collisions. 

The closure of the central reserve gap shall prohibit right turning movements leading to an increase of journey distances for road users. Diversions via Biggleswade North Roundabout (roundabout of the A1 and Hill Lane) shall increase journey distances by up to 4.2km.

Bedfordshire Police have confirmed their support for the closure of the gap in the central reserve opposite Biggleswade Road on the A1 dual carriageway. 
